
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

At Ashfield Valley we care for and value every child in 

a nurturing, inclusive environment. 

 
All members of our school community will work hard 

to ensure that every pupil achieves their full potential 

and has the opportunity to shine. 
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Introduction 

The Governors recognise that education provided by the school for its 

registered pupils should be free of charge if it takes place wholly or mainly 

during school hours. 

An essential element in the work of the school is the range of additional 

activities that are offered through post- school clubs and trips. The Governors 

fully recognise the valuable contribution these make to the personal and social 

development of our pupils. 

The Governors aim to promote, enhance and provide for such activities both as 

part of a broad and balanced curriculum and, also, as additional optional 

activities, fully recognising the voluntary contribution made to facilitating these 

by members of the school staff. 

 

 
Charging 

1. Activities outside school hours 

The Governors will not exercise their right to charge for activities led by school 

staff outside school hours. Such activities might include sports practices and 

fixtures etc. 

The only exception would be for attendance at ‘Breakfast Club’ where a small 

contribution is asked for per day to assist cover staff costs that are outside 

normal working hours. 

2. Charging in kind 

The Governors will not make a charge for any ingredients or materials provided 

by them for pupils making articles, models etc arising from technology, art or 

any other curriculum area. The only exception will be a small donation 

towards the cookery club after school provision. 

3. Individual music tuition 

The school does not at present offer individual or small group music tuition. 

4. Residential trips 



The school does not at present undertake any residential trips. Should such 

activities be proposed in future, then Governors will establish a policy for 

charging for this. 

5. Educational visits/Special events 

The Governors are anxious to enrich the school curriculum through educational 

visits out of school and through the provision of theatre/music performances or 

other such special events in school. They will make funds available to enable 

such visits to take place, but support will also be dependent on a satisfactory 

level of voluntary parental contributions being received. Pupils who receive 

Pupil Premium will be asked to make voluntary contribution at a reduced rate. 

The head teacher, in consultation with the teaching staff, should notify the 

parents of any proposed visits, and advise them of the appropriate level of 

voluntary contribution required. The head teacher should determine the 

financial viability of a visit following voluntary contributions from the parents, 

and inform the parents, if the visit has to be cancelled, due to inadequate 

support. 

No individual child will be refused the opportunity to participate because their 

parent is unable, or unwilling, to contribute towards costs. 

6. Breakages, vandalism and damage 

The Governors may ask parents to pay for damage to school property or 

equipment where this is a result of a pupil's behaviour. 

7. Nursery 

Nursery payments above 15 hours are as follows: 

£10 per day 

£40 per week 

This includes lunch. 


